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INTRODUCTION.

The Hospitals for the Insane and the Fceeble-Mýinided
ini the Province of Ontario are at the present tinie caring
for and treating 6,5oo insane patients. There are iii the
miedical service at these hospitals a staff of physicians
to whose notice there is continuially being broughit a
large number of interesting cases. The BULUMrIN ;-S
intended to be a imeans of disseniinating clinical z-id
pathological data wvhic1i is constantly accruing froni the
clinical stu(lieS and observation iii the records now kept
at each institution.

It is the desire of the Provincial Secretarv to liar-
nionize the medical work of these hospitals. Clinicai
records are kept of each patient, and at least twvo %,elly
conferences are liel(1 at each H-ospital, when the inemt)erD
of the ie(lical staff discuss the condition of patients,
especially those recently adnîitted. Regular minutes of
these con ferences are kept, and the diagnosis and prog-
nosis of each case uinder discussion are entered on the
foinms prescribed for that purpose. One of the objects
of the BULLrIn-, wi1l be to report sonie of the interesting
cases at these con ferences.

The scope Of the BULLETIN,- \vil1 be confined to an
expression of hospital ex,ýperi.ence and practice, deduc-
tions based thereon, and to pathological findings. It is
the purpose to preserve and disseminate useful and inter-
esting facts in connection with the treatrnent of the
insane that wvou1d otherwvise slumber undisturbed in case
books and clinical records. Negative resuits wvill be
recorded. Restilts in therapeutics and physical treatmient
wvill be freely used. Psychiatry has for rnany years
received little or no attention from the general prac-


